
                      
 

            
 
 
 

 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
Dallas Fire and EMS Places New Engine into Service 

 
DALLAS, Oregon 12/12/2024 
 
Dallas Fire and EMS placed a new engine into service last week. This new piece of equipment 
will replace an almost 30-year-old fire engine. Dallas Fire and EMS has been in the process for 
over a year to get this new fire engine into service. Between brainstorming, conceptualizing, 
ordering, and then completing the final touches, many individuals have put countless hours into 
this new piece of equipment.  
 
Dallas Fire and EMS wants to thank everyone that had a hand in getting this project completed. 
We want to thank Mayor Woods, City Councilors Michael Schilling, Larry Briggs, Micah Jantz, 
David Schein, Nancy Adams, Kim Fitzgerald, Kirsten Collins, Debbie Virden and Carlos 
Barrientos. Along with City Manager Brian Latta for their help in securing funds to get this 
project off of the ground. The funds used were allocated from our ARPA (American Rescue Plan 
Act). We also cannot thank the City of Dallas Fleet Maintenance personnel who tirelessly 
worked on getting all the parts and pieces working along with our Deputy and Division Chiefs 
who finalized all of the details. 
 
“Keeping our fleet up to date with current fire standards and safety regulations is of the utmost 
importance to Dallas Fire and EMS. This new apparatus will help our agency serve the citizens 
of Dallas for many years.” Fire Chief April Wallace 
 
Apparatus Specifications: 
2024 Spartan S-180 3114 
Pump Capacity: 1500 gpm 
Water Tank Size: 750 gallons 
Foam Tank: 20 gallons 
Seats 5 Personnel 
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

ALYSON ROBERSON 503.831.3502 
ALYSON.ROBERSON@DALLASOR.GOV 

 

DALLAS FIRE & EMS 
BRYCE ESTABROOK, CAPTAIN 
BRYCE.ESTABROOK@DALLASOR.GOV 
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